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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

8 October 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

A review of your record reflects that on 7 March 2013, you were issued a 6105 counseling entry 

for violation of Article 86 (two incidents); you acknowledged receipt and chose not to submit a 

statement.  The counseling outlined that your failure to take corrective action and any further 

violation of the Uniform Code of Military Justice (UCMJ) may result in administrative action, 

including but not limited to administrative separation.  On 15 March 2013, you were issued a 

6105 counseling entry for violation of Articles 80 and 107 of the UCMJ.  This counseling 

specified that you were being processed for Administrative Separation for misconduct, due to a 

Pattern of Misconduct and Commission of Serious Offence; you signed the document and chose 

to submit a statement on 22 March 2013.  On 16 April 2013, you were notified by your 

commanding officer of separation proceedings.  On 1 May 2013, your composite score of 1629 

for promotion to Corporal/E-4 exceeded the required cutting score of 1625 for promotion but you 

were pending administrative separation, thereby ineligible for promotion.  An Administrative 

Separation Board convened on 31 May 2013, which recommended separation.  On 20 June 2013, 

you were discharged with a General (Under Honorable Conditions) Character of Service due to 

Misconduct (Serious Offense) and Reentry Code of RE-4.  On 6 January 2023, this Board 

determined “that a discharge upgrade to “Honorable” (HON) on strictly leniency and clemency 

grounds is appropriate as this time, along with the certain conforming administrative changes to 






